ASSOCIATION BUDGET (RESERVES STATEMENT – 2023)

Association NAME:	_____Florence Overlook HOA__________________

Amount of Cash Reserves as of this mailing:  	______$29,966.79_
	Planned Contribution to 12/31/22: 	___1200________ 
	Planned Expense to 12/31/22: 		______0_________

Expected Total Cash Reserves as of 1/1/23:  	____30466.79_____
Budgeted Contribution for 2022:   		________________

Statement of Procedures for Estimation and Accumulation of Cash Reserves:
The association bases its contributions on the recommendations outlined in the Reserve Study conducted by a professional reserve engineer in 10/14/2012.   Reserve funds are retained in a separate account and reviewed annually.
Replacement Reserves balance recommended by the Reserve Study as of 1/1/23: _________________

This information is provided in accordance with 55-514.1 of the Virginia Property Owners’ Association Act and 55-79.83:1 of the Virginia Condominium Act, as applicable.
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Last month we posted a summary of other new laws in Virginia to be effective on July
1,2019.

BUDGETS AND RESERVES

This is perhaps the most significant of all the legislative changes this year. The
purpose of these new budget and reserve requirements are to insure full financial
disclosure to all owners and to prevent under funding of replacement reserve accounts.

SB1538 and HB2030 added requirements regarding budgets and reserves to § 55-
79.83:1 of the Condominium Act, § 55-471.1 of the Cooperative Act and Section 55-
514.1 of the Property Owners Association (POA) Act. Effective July 1, 2019, all three
Acts will require that association budgets include: (i) a statement of the amount of
reserves recommended in the reserve study that all three Acts currently require

associations to perform every five (5) years and (ii) a statement of the amount of cash
currently on hand for replacement reserves. The two statements will inform owners as
to whether or not the replacement reserves are fully funded in accordance with the
reserve schedule. Board of Directors will also be required to provide owners with the
annual budget or a summary of the annual budget prior to the beginning of each fiscal
year.




